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Climate Change Advisory Committee
Conference Call Minutes
RCSOB, 16th Floor, Delaware Room
December 8, 2009 1:00 pm – 2:45 pm
December 9, 2009 9:00 am – 10:00 am

The following committee members were present for one or both of the calls:

Peter Alyanakian, Bob Barkanic, Laureen Boles, Terry Bossert, George Ellis, Sarah Hetznecker, Vivian Loftness, Nathan Willcox, Wayne Williams, Ernie Serrano (alternate for Fred Harnack).
Participating DEP staff included:

Joe Sherrick, Kim Hoover, Dave Gher, Brian Trowbridge, Dan Griffiths, Dan Lapato.
Guest present for both calls:

Mark Hammond (Drinker, Biddle and Reath).
Opening Remarks:

Mr. Sherrick welcomed everyone and explained the purpose of the two calls is for review of draft comments and responses and associated revisions to the Action Plan.  Similar discussions occurred during both calls.  Mr. Sherrick said revisions are in progress for the Action Plan report, including the following:

· Implementation language is being added to the report
· Feedback on target language comment was received

· Nuclear work plan (Electricity-10) will be amended according to the comments received from several members.  The department’s recommendation is to keep the uprates in the report.  The new nuclear portion has been removed and the graphs and tables in the Electricity Chapter will be revised where needed.  As a result, 11 MMtons are cut and 4 MMtons are left in the nuclear work plan. 

Discussion of Draft Comments and Responses:

Mr. Sherrick noted the department does not typically provide a review of a draft comment response document with an advisory committee. Members discussed some of the public comments and provided the following remarks:
· Ms. Loftness suggested revising the report to reflect the response to CFL disposal.  Re-roof language should be modified.  Appliance efficiency collaboration with other states should be added to the report.

· Mr. Barkanic noted an April ‘09 report from EPRI has differences from ACEEE report.

· Ms. Loftness and Mr. Sherrick discussed these reports. EPRI report doesn’t evaluate the same lighting sources.

· Mr. Ellis said there is callous dismissal of jobs that will be lost in the mining industry.  Most of the new jobs would be created in urban forestry, energy and maintenance which have lower salaries compared to coal workers.
· Mr. Barkanic said the issue was the impact on job displacement.

· Mr. Sherrick said the report accurately shows that job losses will occur.  This is a sensitive issue.  

· Ms. Loftness said that rather than forgoing conservation strategies, PA should use its vital resources efficiently.

· Mr. Sherrick said the macroeconomic analysis does not look at regional issues.

· Mr. Ellis noted most of the regional comments came from southwestern PA.

· Mr. Williams suggested economic development initiatives could be directed toward regions with job losses.  Job training was discussed.
· For the Electricity chapter, Mr. Barkanic said New Source Review is a serious issue.

· Mr. Williams said EIA is predicting lower natural gas prices to continue through 2030.

· Mr. Ellis discussed natural gas and coal. There was discussion on volatile prices.  
· He asked if the report will be released early to the committee.  Mr. Sherrick said it is not likely and he would check.

· Mr. Bossert asked about the comment from PWIA that suggested removing waste ban language from Waste-2 work plan.

· Ms. Hoover said this change will be made and the subcommittee’s view will be clarified also.  The department’s view will be an option for implementation in the report.

· Mr. Willcox discussed the calculations for targets and reductions.  Mr. Sherrick said the report will be revised to clarify the basis for the calculations.

Adjournment:
The call on December 8 was adjourned at 2:45 P.M. The call on December 9 was adjourned at 10:00 A.M. 
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